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Southam College commemorate Holocaust Memorial Day 2024



A busy term

I would like to thank students, 
staff and parents for all of their 
hard work and support over 
this half term.  Teaching and 
learning, examinations, trips, 
extra-curricular and clubs 
continue to be part of day to 
day life at school and as 
always I am delighted by 
students engagement with all 
of these aspects of college life.  
Our Year 11, 12 and 13 
students are working hard on 
preparations for their summer 
exams, with Sixth Form PPEs 
completed and Year 11 starting 
their final Pre-Public Exams 
after half term.  Students have 
been providing useful feedback 

on how we, as adults, can best 
suppo r t t hem and the i r 
i n vo l vemen t i n r ev i s i on 
sessions has been fantastic, 
with support for controlled 
assessment and revision 
continuing over the half term 
break. 
Alongside day-to-day school 
life we are also busy making 
plans for the move to the New 
Build, Heads of Department 
have been for a tour of the 
building this half term and 
much of the building is now 
painted and has flooring is in.  
The large spaces on the 
ground floor (e.g. Library, 
Canteen, Hall, Gym, Fitness 
Studio and Study Room) are 
reflective of the size of the 
school and are some of the 
final rooms to be decorated.  
We are starting to put together 
FAQs for students, to be 
shared over the coming weeks 
and we hope to get photos and 
videos to you before Easter.  
Please continue to look out for 
communications on farewell 
events for the original school 
building and fundraising for the 

move to the New Build.  Whilst 
the build of DfE funded we do 
need to provide much of the 
internal furniture. 
The last week has been a great 
example of the opportunities 
that are available for students 
at Southam College, from our 
Sixth Form students travelling 
to Iceland and Paris as well as 
taking part in the Big Sleep 
Out, Years 7, 9 and 10 taking 
trips to the theatre, Year 10 
head off on the Ski Trip, 125 
Year 9 students spending the 
weekend preparing for their 
Bronze Duke of Edinburgh 
Award and the whole school 
raising awareness of Children’s 
Mental Health Week.  I know 
that students will go into half 
t e r m t i r e d f r o m t h e i r 
experiences but that these are 
precious memories which we 
hope will live on with students, 
past heir time in school. 
Wishing you a safe and 
enjoyable Half Term. 
Miss Mason, Headteacher
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New build ready for Easter 2024



Thank you to all staff, students and parents/carers 
who supported Southam College’s shoe box 
collection at Christmas. Migrant Help UK have 
recognised all shoe boxes created have gone on to 
make a difference to the lives of refugees and 
migrants.

Thank You

Southam College’s Global Virtues and Cultural Ambassadors have taken part in a live 
broadcast of Peter Lantos account of The Holocaust.  

Peter spoke to students regarding his experience of the concentration camps and the 
experience his family faced during the historical event. 
Our students listened and asked great questions which highlighted this year’s theme of, 
‘fragility of freedom.’ 



Attendance 
The Department of 
Education has a new 
campaign "Moments Matter, 
Attendance Counts". From 
the first day of term to the 
last, the small moments in a 
school day make a real 
difference to your child. 
Please help us to support 
the students here at 
Southam College.  

7

If you have any questions or would like support 
regarding your child's attendance, your are now 
able to book  online appointments with  
Mr Richter, Attendance Lead at Southam 
every Tuesday 11.30-12.30 via  
https://southamcollege.schoolcloud.co.uk

Connect Drop in

Southam College Alumni request 

Southam College would like to inspire 
current students by informing them of 
what previous Southam College 
students have gone on to achieve 
after leaving education.  

Southam College are currently 
putting together a regular careers 
bulletin which will include a 
Southam College Alumni section. 

If you would like to be included on 
the Southam College Alumni 

section, please forward onto me a 
paragraph of what you are currently doing, your journey 
since leaving Southam College and any advice you would 
give students to follow their career dreams.   

Please could you include a photograph of yourself to be 
included in the bulletin, it could be an action shot, in your 
uniform or a portrait picture. 

I look forward to receiving your inspiring career stories.   

You can contact me directly. Adny Hughes email 
hughes.a@stowevalley.com.

Well done to Ameila for her community spirit 
completing a litter pick around her local area. 
Ameilia is part of a group of students working 
towards their Green Edge Award recognising 
environmental sustainability. 

Well done! 

Mrs Bradbury

https://southamcollege.schoolcloud.co.uk
https://southamcollege.schoolcloud.co.uk


Congratulations to the Southam DofE students for their 
remarkable dedication to accumulating an impressive 
number of hours of physical activity. Each one of you 
has not only contributed to fostering a healthy heart and 
a happy mind but has also achieved a well-deserved 
award.  
The DofE team are proud of the effort you have 
demonstrated throughout this journey.  Well done!'

Dof E 

Southam College would like to thank 
our Global Virtues and Cultural 
ambassadors for commemorating the 
Holocaust through our whole school 
display. 

Rotary Young Chef Competition 
This year, nine students took part in the Rotary 
Young Chef competition.Tasked with producing 
and presenting a two course meal for two 
people in 90 minutes ourenthusiastic chefs 
were soon busy cooking their chosen dishes.  
With supervision from our Food team and under 
the sharp eyes of the judges, some lovely 
dishes were soon being plated up ready for the 
judging to begin.  

Well done to all students who took part and to 
Alfie F. who was announced as the winner,  
Gracie C. runner-up and Evie a close third.  

Good luck to Gracie who is representing 
Southam College and Southam 2000 Rotary 
Club in the next round of the competition.  

Mrs James and the Food Team. 





Introducing our Heads of House 
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Mr Elkerton - Head of Webb Ellis 
Well , well, Webb Ellis!  After a brilliant trip last year and a very 
close second we have battled hard this term, We have some 
great results in the sports in year 9  and year 8.  I was most 
pleased with our commitment to the charity drive - well done to 
all of you that have contributed, whether it be buying, selling or 
organising events. We have Valentines day coming up - have 
you bought a loved one a rose or a cookie? We have also 
Southam's GOT Talent this term. I look forward to see what we 
have on show. Keep up the fight and get us back in the lead! 
Remember to enter individual House events as that's where the 
points are!! 

Mrs Turton and Mrs Morten- Head of Whittle 
Don’t Wait for Opportunity, Create it. 
This year we want Whittle students to take every opportunity that 
is offered to them. Whether this is through academic 
competitions, physical challenges or social situations. We think it 
is imperative that students make the most of their time at 
Southam College and challenge themselves to allow them to 
develop and flourish into the best students they possibly can be. 
Last year our team work, determination and enthusiasm carried 
us to victory and we can only hope that the saying "two heads 
are better than one" is true and we take Whittle to victory again. 

Miss Dicken - Head of Shakespeare 
As the new Head of Shakespeare, I have a unique opportunity to 
lead the team towards new heights. One way to achieve this is 
by encouraging you to tackle new opportunities, take on new 
projects or exploring new areas of expertise. By doing so, the 
Shakespeare team can expand on our successes. Of course, 
none of this can be accomplished without a strong sense of 
teamwork. We must foster an environment where collaboration 
is encouraged and celebrated. We must thrive to conquer, build 
on our efforts and participate in activities to make us victorious. 

Mr Jeffries - Head of Godiva 
I am really excited and proud to become the Head of Godiva and 
leaving 2023 at the top of the house leaderboard is a great 
achievement and sets us up for a brilliant 2024. This year, I hope all 
students of Godiva step out of their comfort zone whilst demonstrating 
courage and bravery to face all challenges head on and overcome 
them in all parts of school life. Each and every student in Godiva has a 
huge responsibility and needs to be aware of the vital part they play. In 
our house, we all represent a building block and with each others 
support, enthusiasm and positivity we will be unbeatable. Success is 
determined by willingness and determination not scores on a 
leaderboard, although as a competitor, it would be fantastic to be 
crowned champions in 2024! Let's go Godiva! 





ClassCharts App 
For attendance, timetable, home learning, positive/negative behaviour, 
announcements and to communicate directly with class teachers 

Our website 
For all statutory information about the College, our curriculum, policies 
and systems and our calendar 

The Year Blogs 
For information relevant to individual year groups (e.g. Year 7 
residential, Year 11 PPEs or Year 10 mock interviews etc) 

Email 
For termly progress reports and letters - please ensure we hold up to 
date emails for all linked parents/carers 

Social Media (Facebook/Twitter) 
For sharing information about past and upcoming events in school, 
reminders about key calendar dates, images from enrichment activities 
and from our students' many different achievements and successes 

ParentPay 
To access food and drink in school and to collect consent and 
payments for trips, non-uniform days and other events 

SchoolCloud 
https://southamcollege.schoolcloud.co.uk/  
Our online platform to book virtual appointments for parents evenings, 
attendance drop-ins and SENCO parent meetings.

How we communicate

with parents/carers

We recognise that effective home-school communication is key to supporting our 
students during their time with us. We therefore use a range of platforms and 
communication tools to achieve this objective and work closely with our families: 

SOUTHAM COLLEGE

January 2024

INFORMATION



You can donate HERE

https://www.justgiving.com/page/alice-thomas-1706531835926?newPage=true&fbclid=IwAR0OhpVNZk9c6JyZQCRHubmh8lGlTjyZwBfKZJfOfpLffiFwcXHCDsTALXs
https://www.justgiving.com/page/alice-thomas-1706531835926?newPage=true&fbclid=IwAR0OhpVNZk9c6JyZQCRHubmh8lGlTjyZwBfKZJfOfpLffiFwcXHCDsTALXs





